
 

Dear Friends,           July 2025 
  
The arrival of summer and beautiful weather allows Ambassadors to hold soccer camps around the world. USA, Brazil, 
Serbia, Holland, Croatia, England and many other countries are running camps with the purpose of sharing the gospel 
with nonbelievers and encouraging those who follow Jesus. Please pray for the many children who are involved and are 
hearing about God's love in Christ and how to follow him. 
 
Goran has been asked to serve on the Global Leadership Team that Ambassadors created during a recent mission 
restructuring. Please pray for wisdom and God's leading as every change is unsettling. New roles, resourcing issues, 
member care issues and various partnerships around the world present us with challenges. We are thankful that last 
week Davide’s church and denomination in Italy voted unanimously to partner with Ambassadors. 
  
We are planning a European Leaders gathering in October in Slovakia. Please pray for unity and ways to encourage one 
another to serve and work together as God builds his church there. 
 
Many missionaries from Latin America are being called to share the gospel in Europe, and Eastern Europe is a draw due 
to the lower cost of living. Soccer schools and academies are a way to engage with locals so we are looking to provide 
help and guidance in partnership with our Brazilian brothers. 
 
Goran was asked to teach a ministry training course in Singapore and Chile in October and in Rwanda sometime this 
year. Please pray for wisdom as he considers these opportunities. 
 
In family news, Beth is involved with a ladies prayer group and a women's Bible study and stays busy with her 
counseling. Kelly works as a nurse in the ER and she and Seth continue to plan their November wedding. Katie is close to 
finishing her master’s degree in Child Psychology and after her internship (at the Mental Health Clinic at the University 
of Minnesota's Dept of Pediatrics) will be an LPCC. Anna works as a firefighter/paramedic and will complete Fire 2 
training this fall. We are thankful for each one of them and the difference they make every day. 
 
Thank you for praying for us, for giving, for encouraging, and for your faithful friendship. We thank God for you! 
 
Love in Christ, 
Goran & Beth 
Below: training for US soccer camps & a camp in Brazil 

 

          


